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As you know, the COVID-19 outbreak has quickly and substantively impacted all of our 
lives. However, I would like to assure you that Mayor Eric Garcetti, the Economic and 
Workforce Development Department (EWDD), and the City's other departments are doing 
everything possible to ensure the safety of our residents and partners. 

The WorkSource Centers (WSC) and YouthSource Centers (YSC) are valued partners of 
the EWDD and the City, and as such, we are offering the following information and 
guidance for you to help insure employee and client safety and continuity of service. 
Attached is the March 12, 2020 COVID-19 City Guidelines memorandum from Mayor Eric 
Garcetti to all City Department Heads. EWDD is requesting that all WSCs and YSCs 
continue operations following the California Department of Public Health Guidelines 
outlined the Mayor's memo. Also, at this time, in accordance with the Mayor's memo, 
EWDD is postponing all major events, including job fairs and workshops until further notice. 

If you have any questions regarding this bulletin, and/or in the event that you decide/have 
been advised to close your WSC or YSC due to COVID-19 concerns, for WSCs, please 
immediately contact Donny Brooks at 213-744-9093 and Donny.brooks@lacity.org and for 
YSCs, immediately contact Makeda Vela at 213-744-7345 and Makeda.Vela@lacity.org 

For additional COVID-19 information and updates, please visit the following resources: 

https://corona-virus. la/ 
https://emergency. lacity. org/ 
http ://pu blichealth. lacou nty. gov /med ia/Coronavirus/ 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV/index.html 
https://www.who.int/emergencies/d iseases/novel-coronavirus-2019 

Thank you for your continuing support of the most vulnerable in our communities, which will 
be even more vital in the recovery from this latest challenge. EWDD will continue to 
provide updates as we receive new information. 

Attachment: Mayor Eric Garcetti COVID-19 Memo dated March 12, 2020 
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